
Emailed testimony from Brigitta Jansen, 03/27/2025 
 
 
Dear legislators, 
 
I am a concerned citizen of Londonderry in Windham county VT. 
I strongly urge you to support H.217 - Vermont Clean Air Act relating to prohibiting 
geoengineering. 
 
We can see the obvious signs of geoengineering almost daily now. These are not commercial 
airline planes, they are smaller planes flying at much lower altitudes and are very visibly 
participating in geoengineering. Many people are starting to notice this. In the long run this will 
pollute our soils with metals like strontium, barium and aluminum as well as petrochemicals and 
poison flora and fauna as well as agricultural crops. Rainwater testing confirms this. 
 
I also strongly urge you to support H.303. 
As a mother and nutritionist I am concerned about the declining health of our population and 
the rising pollution of our food. Biosolids, sewage and septage contain toxic heavy metals that 
are mixed in from industrial pollution, forever chemicals like PFAS, highly toxic petrochemicals 
and pharmaceuticals. None of these are removed during sewage treatment. 
These will permanently pollute our soil to the point that even some organic farmers reportedly 
lost their farms because the previous owner used them and they persist in the soil for a very 
long time. 
Our food is already the most polluted in the world, and it shows in the health of our children as 
well as adults. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brigitta Jansen, Londonderry VT 
 
 


